Patrick,  
I am remiss in not having made successful contact with Phil Scordelis or George Taylor, as yet (fault is with me).  Phil recently contacted Dean Marston to obtain my correct e-mail, and I waited, anticipating he would be contacting me.  But as yet, he has not done so. 

My two e-mails and one call attempt to him have failed for various reasons.  Phil could be on vacation.   I will follow up today and make another effort to contact both Phil and George Taylor to update them on where we are in the process, and ask for FERC/ORNL participation.  I will keep everyone on the e-mail list updated.  I think we can still have a science analysis meeting in January, but given this late date, we may need to adjust the date to enable a 30-day noticing period.  Hopefully I'll have news about FERC /ORNL soon.  

Regarding the TRTAC meeting:  I view the TRTAC and the "science reanalysis" (my own label) as needing to remain two separate meeting venues/series.   The TRTAC has different (i.e., broader) objectives.  It is a technical guidance process that is, by design, combined with an advocacy-consensus process.  Conversely, the science reanalysis should be a rigorous factual discovery process; conducted objectively and independently from advocacy or policy discussions.  I believe that there is an unavoidable temptation, in the TRTAC venue, for our respective policies/positions to become co-mingled in the scientific methods decisions.  This has the effect of leading us right back into contested

science; the avoidance of which is the whole point of doing the reanalysis exercise.   I therefore believe strongly that we should try to articulate the science reanalysis as independently as possible.  

If ORNL or FERC can agree to facilitate the science reanalysis, I believe we can assume conscious maintenance of process objectivity.  If they cannot participate, then my understanding is that the other agencies and parties do not want to proceed with the science meetings (i.e., the above policy separation issues become moot).  But serious confusion will result if the science reanalysis is facilitated overall by FERC / ORNL, but with preemptive study decisions also occurring separately within the TRTAC venue.  I see that scenario as very confusing and difficult to sort/manage.  When/if the FERC and/or ORNL come on board, we should initially discuss how to properly manage these

roles.   

We (DFG) need to continue communicating with TID in detail regarding specific scientific issues as a part of our fiduciary responsibility concerning the two CALFED grants that DFG administers.  That must happen notwithstanding other agencies' or stakeholders' respective decisions to participate or not participate.   If the above "science reanalysis" goes forward, we would continue to incorporate our grant management discussions into those technical discussions and decisions.  

I hope this helps to clarify.  Pls call me if you have any concerns. Cell:  (559) 907-9414.  I hope to make FERC contact soon and will report the outcomes to the broad e-mail list.  Thanks for your patience /DFM 

"Patrick Koepele" <patrick@tuolumne.org> 12/7/2006 6:43 PM

Dale,

I just wanted to check in to see if you've spoken with FERC staff yet?  If so, what did staff suggest?  If not, do you plan to before next Thursday TRTAC meeting?  It seems like we're probably too late to get them involved in a January meeting if they're not already on board.  

Also, I know we touched on this during the last phone call, but I still don't have clarity on whether the agencies want the new study program to result in an amendment to the mfs in the existing license or if they intend the study program to result in a mfs recommendation for the new license.  The Conclusions/Discussions/Recommendations section of the Limiting Factor Analyses and Recommended Studies does not resolve this confusion:

"To stop the decline and help recover the Tuolumne River salmon and rainbow trout populations, FERC should require the licensee's to implement two things: 

a.  A revised flow schedule is needed [to] substantially improve the production of adult fall-run Chinok salmon, and protect rainbow trout, in the Tuolumne River, and provide the basis for testing flow related hypotheses; and

b. A rigorous research program aimed at determining refining [sic] how specific environmental factors are limiting the production of adult salmon in the Tuolumne River and to provide basic population information on rainbow trout."

I think it would be helpful if the agencies state whether they want the revised flow schedule requested in (a) to be part of a license amendment (i.e., the 10-year report process) or relicensing.  I'm guessing that you’re hoping for an interim flow, but it would be helpful to have clarification on that.

Also, for our own strategizing, it would be great to get your thoughts as to what you expect to happen in the next year, and generally through relicensing.  Have the agencies developed a tentative schedule for activities through relicensing?  More immediately, what are next steps for peer review of conceptual model and next official filings with FERC?

These are good questions for another group conference call too.

Thanks.

Patrick

